June 2022 Council Highlights
The monthly meeting of Hope Lutheran’s Church Council was hybrid, held Tuesday, June 21, 2022 in Hope’s conference room.  
· Hope is celebrating its History and Heritage with One Service, One Hope on Sunday, June 26th.  Come enjoy a great hot dog roast, ice cream social, and a look back over the last 60 years to help us look forward to the next 60!
· Four of our youth affirmed their Baptism on Pentecost Sunday, June 5.  Enrollment at the Learning Tree remains steady, and graduation ceremonies were held June 17.  Vacation Bible School will be held July 18-22!  A banner has been made, postcards are coming, and registrations for attendees and volunteers are rolling in.  Links to registration can be found on our website, in the News from Hope, or there are hard copies in the office.  Sign up the kids in your life, or sign up yourself to help out!
· 79% of those polled were in favor of trying one combined Sunday worship service for summer, so there will be one service weekly at 10:00 a.m. beginning June 26 through August 7, 2022.  Normal schedule will resume on Rally Sunday, August 14.  The Sunday morning adult Bible study will move to 8:45 a.m. June 26 – August 7, and also resume its normal time on August 14.
· Hope’s physical and mailing address change to 5435 N. Fresno Street is official as of June 24, 2022.  This is to align Hope’s street address with the street entrances to make Hope easier to find!
· The Call Team continues to keep the process moving forward.  Look for your opportunity to sign up for Cottage Meetings where you can share your thoughts on your vision for Hope’s future.  The first meeting will be held during the Men’s Bible Study on Friday, July 9.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Save the date: July 24, 2022, for a congregation meeting after the 10 a.m. church service in the sanctuary, hybrid.  Purpose is to consider proposals from the Property and Grounds Team that require congregation approval.

Next church council meeting is hybrid, Hope Lutheran conference room, Tuesday, July 19, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted 6/23/22, 
Amanda Berryhill, Council Secretary
